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ABATE of Florida, Inc - www.AbateFlorida.com - flabate@bellsouth.net - (386) 943-9610 (voice & fax)

*Please Note* In order to maintain a ”Professional” appearance on this list, you will need an abatese.us email account. NO 
EXCEPTIONS!! We don’t need a sloppy page with many different email addresses. Call Mike Hager to help you get set up.

To Advertise in this Publication, Please contact 
the “Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. Member in this list.
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From Your President

Continued on page 11

On Saturday December 20th the SFLCOC held their Annual Christmas Party at the 
Leathernecks MC Clubhouse in Oakland Park. Even though their house is not that big 
they opened up the back yard and had plenty of room for people to party. All the MC’s 
and clubs chipped in and brought food for people to eat. There was so much food 
that at the end of the night you could even take some home if you wanted. There was 
chicken, sausage and peppers, baked beans, macaroni salad and even roasted corn 
on the cob. It was one of the better SFLCOC parties that I have been to.

On Sunday December 21st the Southeast Chapter of ABATE held our last meeting for 
the year at the American Legion in Cooper City. After the meeting we celebrated Christmas and December 
birthdays with about 45 people. Mr. D’s Pizza did all the cooking for us. There was baked ziti, Italian salad, 
garlic bread and plain, sausage and pepperoni pizzas with plenty to take home if you wanted leftovers and 
everything was fabulous. Mr. D’s also does catering for other events. They are located at 4260 Peters Road 
in Fort Lauderdale and the phone number is 954-581-0373. When you call just ask for Mario and tell him that 
Bars said to call.

If you live in North Dade, Broward, or South Palm Beach County there is no reason that you should have 
missed the 23rd Annual Blessing of the Bikes at the States MC clubhouse in Pompano Beach. This is a non-
denominational event and all faiths are welcome. Last year they had about 600 bikes with the same number 
this year. Father Gary and Mother Karen blessed all of the colors on the table and then blessed all of the 
bikes up and down the street. I for one stood next to my bike and had myself and my bike blessed. I figured 
I need all the help I can get driving here in South Florida.  The States members did all the cooking with JR 
doing his fabulous clams as always. Music was by Bad Boy’s new band Roses are Red with a great looking 
new lead singer named Ariel. She sang as good as she looked too. This is always the first party to start off 
the New Year and if I were you I would not miss next year’s.

On Saturday January 10th the Wheels of Man MC, Deerfield Beach Chapter held a celebration of the life of 
Dave Carter at the clubhouse. There must have been at least 300 of his closest friends there. If you were 
lucky enough to know him then you would know how full of life he was. Dave got into a motorcycle accident 
in January 2012 and was in a coma for almost three years before he passed away in December 2014. He 
ran Mickey’s in Pompano Beach for as long as I can remember. Dave, Alice and I sat out back of Mickey’s 
one Saturday night until 5AM Sunday morning just talking and laughing the whole time. He was a life mem-
ber of ABATE and a great supporter. The music at the celebration was by Roses are Red and the Turn Three 
Jam Band. It was good to see Lisa, Chelsea and Tyler. Flash from the Soldiers for Jesus MC gave a nice 
eulogy and at 10PM we all had a shot and gave Dave’s favorite one finger salute. I know that he is up there 
looking down on us having a good time knowing that someday we will be up there together and having a 
great time. Until I see you again rest in peace. I will always think of you.

On Sunday January 11th the Southeast Chapter of ABATE held our monthly meeting to talk about our Semi-
Annual Motorcyclists Rights Rally at Mickey’s on January 18th. After the meeting we all met up at Chester’s 
Fort Lauderdale Harley for the Wings of Gold Biker Appreciation Day when they told everyone how much 
money was raised for the Joe DiMaggio Children’s Hospital. The winners of the toy run bike and cash were: 
Mike Caswell from Delray Beach (he took the cash), $2500 to Adam Shein and $1000 to Mike Boele. Con-
gratulations to all the winners. It rained on and off all day long but when it came time to present the check for 
$396,000 don’t you know it stopped raining. The music was by Hired Gunz who played throughout the rain. 
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter 
meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped 
without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera 
ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 1600+ NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

Florida Spine Specialists
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
Peterson’s HD South
All American Cycle 
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC
Tobacco Source
Sports Barn

Cagney's
States MC
Shank's Town Tavern
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
J.P. Mulligans

Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
Chester’s HD Sunrise
Peterson's HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
On The Road Again
CycleLab
Scurvy Few MC
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Biker’s Inc.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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- REMINDER - Membership Due For February 2015 -

Welcome New Members

Aaron Honeycutt

Luis  “Lou” Azevedo
James “Jimmy D 1%er” 
Dessicino
Dennis  “Denny 1%er” 
Foster
Mike Hager
Ada Hibbs
Randy Dayle “Moldy 1%er” 
Hoyer
J. R. LoCascio
Ray “Zebo” McVey
Carlos “Carlos 1%er” Nunez

Barry “Barry HOG” O’neil
Edward “Eddy 1%er” 
Petress
Joseph “Sportster Joe” 
Podojack
Al Rivera
Frank “Schulzi 1%er” 
Schulz
Jacki “Mischief” Stanly
Ernest Styar
James Thompson
Donald “Donnie” Williams

Gayle Willoughby
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Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, George Torrence by either email: 
membership@abatese.us or by phone: 954-385-2837 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

March 2015

HARLEY DAVIDSON T-SHIRTS (Men’s) size Large.
New & gently worn. Misc. items-belts, boots, helmets, 
bike cover, etc. All low prices. Call Mary at: 954-452-8960

Thanks goes out to those who donated to ABATE SE Chapter’s Sponsorship 
Program. Suzanne Keen was our first Platinum Sponsor.  To date, these are the 

names of those who have donated over $525.00 to ABATE SE Chapter.

Platinum Sponsors:
Suzanne Keen
Bars & Alice
Shakey Bob & Princes Sharon
Frank T.
Leo “Doc” Hinkley 

Bronze Sponsor(s):

Dean Cocchi

Daniel “Dano” Barrett

Ronald Bond

Jason Lloyd “no love” Bow-
man

William “Catch Up” Chapman

Steven Cohen

Kathryn A Honeycutt

Janice “JJ” Mauro

John  “Just John 1%er” Murtha

Vincent “Mongoose” Parlatore

Jon   Viger
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes Jan121, 2015

Sgt. @ Arms, Steve “Nighthawk” Chomiak 
called the meeting to order at 10:11 am. 
There were 40 members and no guests 
signed in. Total sign in: 40. The meeting 
started following the Pledge of Allegiance, a 
Moment of Silence and a prayer by Poppie.
   
Presidents Report
President BARS thanked all members for 
coming and wished all our members a very 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 
He welcomed our newest member Aaron 
Honeycutt.  As in the past the first meeting 
starts with another great show of support 
from our members and our brother MC’s and 
Associations with representation today from 
the  American Legion Riders Post 321, Post 
180, VVA23, Widows and Sons, Masonic 
Riders  and Brothers of the 3rd Wheel. Last 
year our chapter (the largest in the state) 
was an embarrassment in the selling of the 
States drawing tickets. This year we only 
have 17 tickets left to sell. The way we are 
going, at next month’s state meeting we will 
have NO unsold tickets to turn in. Thank 
you to all our members who sold tickets on 
behalf of the chapter.

Vice-Presidents Report
Poppie reported that next Sunday Jan. 
18, 2015  is our Semi-Annual Rights Rally 

and wanted to thank all our members in 
advance for any help they can give and 
wanted to especially thank those who are 
always there. We are the only organization 
with 3 dates on the calendar. The 3 events 
help us to generate the needed revenue 
to support our chapter. Any time you can 
give is greatly appreciated. Details of his 
incident in a parking lot is described in 
his separate article which is printed in the 
newsletter. Thankfully he did not have any 
major injuries. Be careful, parking lots are 
the worse.

Secretary’s Report
A motion was made to accept the minutes 
of the Decembers meeting as printed in the 
newsletter, Motion seconded, all in favor 
motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report
Frank presented the financial report to 
the membership. A motion was made and 
seconded to accept the financial report for 
December, all in favor motion passed.

Sergeant at Arms Report
Steve reported we have had 2 children hit 
in school zones this year alone. Please pay 
attention to the flashing yellow lights in a 
school zone, pay attention and slow down. 
For our veterans, as this new year begins, 
please check to make sure your registration 
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Continued on next page

is up to date with the VA. This will ensure 
you will not have any issues. As discussed, 
and as they say
 “ Many hands make for little work”. Any 
help you can give at our event next Sunday 
is greatly appreciated.

Road Captain’s Report
Postal was excused. No report this month.

Safety Directors Report
Gambler reported on the following: 
NHTSA reporting a decline in motorcycle 
fatalities and also a decline in motorcycle 
alcohol related deaths, Bi-Partisan bill 
that will deny federal funding to states 
that have motorcycle only checkpoints. 
Check out the MRF web-site there are 
a number of ABATE chapters around 
the country who won awards at the 
MRF 2014 Awards presentation. http://
motorcycleridersfoundation.wildapricot.
com. We had 2 accidents in where a rider 
was sitting at a traffic light and was hit from 
behind. Gambler knows, he was one of 
them. For your safety,  when stopped at 
a light keep you bike in 1st gear, brakes 
on, and keep your eyes open. And lastly, 
snowbirds and tourist season is upon us. 
Stay vigilant. 

Products Report
Joel reported we have products and 
are all set for next Sunday.  If you need 
anything please contact them. Their contact 
information is printed in the newsletter.

Events Coordinator
Shaky  reported we are all set for our 
Semi-Annual event. It will be at Mickey’s in 
Pompano Beach next Sunday 1-18-15. We 
do need door prizes, last event we fell short  

Any where you go, all you have to do is ask. 
Please show up between 830 and 900am to 
help with the setup.

State Reps Report
Demetrious was excused. There was no 
state meeting. Next state meeting will be 
held at Cape Coral  on 2-14-15.

Membership Trustee
George reported we have 568 members on 
the rolls. For years we have been asking 
for membership renewals to be completely 
filled out. I will not embarrass the member 
who recently sent in their renewal, but the 
only info on the application was the DATE. 
Nothing else. The only way we can credit the 
member for his renewal was the information 
on his check. 
PLEASE FILL OUT THE APPLICATION 
WITH YOUR CORRECT INFORMATION

Newsletter Editor
Cesar reported he wanted to thank everyone 
for having their articles in on time. A lot of 
pictures have been sent it, many thanks 
to all. As always the only exception to the 
deadline is our Presidents report and the 
minutes of our chapter meeting.  Everything 
else is going well  last month we had a few 
hiccups, holidays etc. the newsletter was 
online on 1-2-15.  All correspondence can be 
sent to him at the following Email address: 
news@abatese.us  

Legislative Report
Brad reported the following bills have been 
filed no bill numbers as of yet. Some bills 
are mirrored between the House and the 
Senate: Texting while driving as a primary 
offence, Prohibit the use of a cell phone 
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while driving through a school zone, School 
Safety Designee to allow firearms to be 
carried on school grounds. Being able to 
carry your gun if you do not have a CCW 
permit during an emergency.

Public Relations
Fern was excused. She has done a great 
job with the hotline and is always out and 
about supporting ABATE.

Billing and Invoicing
Pixie was excused. No report this month.

Social Directors Report
Jimmy Les reported we had a great time last 
night. Next month’s birthday party date and 
location will be announced soon. Check the 
hotline for the information.

Newsletter Distribution
Charlie was excused, no report this month. 
Princess Sharon reported she will be moving 
in May. She is giving advance notice for 
anyone who can help with the stops she and 
Shaky normally take care of. Please call her 
for the names of the stops if you can help 
out.
 
Quartermaster’s Report
Bob was excused. No report this month. 
BARS reported we will have donuts and 
coffee for the set up at both our Semi-
Annual next week and the Antique Bike 
Show on 1-31-15.

Photographer’s Report
Rogue reported pictures are on the web-site.

Web-Master’s Report
Rogue reported the web-site is up and 
running.

 
 Legal Council
 Brad reported he had nothing to report.

Old Business
None

New Business
None

Good of the Order
A discussion ensued regarding the mailing 
of the chapter newsletter. The process was 
changed and newsletter will no longer be 
mailed. Since the state no longer mails the 
newsletter to any member, a clarification will 
be asked at next month’s state meeting. 
Due to an unfortunate incident last month, 
changes have been mandated by the state 
to protect our organization. Changes in 
the terminology, statements etc regarding 
ABATE group rides have changed. We are 
not allowed to start any group ride from 
our published monthly meeting address. 
If we do this it will require  a flyer and a  
$125.00 insurance fee sent to the state 
office. Individual riders who just want to ride 
together can get together at another location 
as this is not be considered an ABATE 
GROUP RIDE. It is just a bunch of friends 
getting together to enjoy the day.

Upcoming Events 
Right after today’s meeting, Wings of Gold 
Biker Appreciation Party at Chester’s Harley 
Davidson of Sunrise.
1/16 to 1/18/15 -  Miami Convention Center 
International Motorcycle Show. Teddy Bear 
will be                       there on Sat. 1-16-15 
manning the Rides for Kids Booth.

Continued on next page
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It didn’t stop them. Great job guys! The trophy for the largest club in attendance went to States MC Pompano 
Beach and for the largest organization again went to ABATE Southeast Chapter. Way to go everyone. I would 
like to thank everyone who stepped up to make the Toys in the Sun Run a great success and let’s do it again 
next year.

On Sunday January 18th the Southeast Chapter of ABATE held our Semi-Annual Motorcyclists  Rights Rally 
at Mickey’s Tiki Bar in Pompano Beach. Years ago it would always rain on and off at our parties, but, lately we 
have had bright sunny skies, so ABATE must be doing something right. If you missed our party then you missed 
a great one. We had bikes parked all the way around Mickey’s. Alan has put in a new bar under the tiki hut so 
now it is even easier to get something to drink. The music was by Mighty Quinn who had the gals up on the bar 
dancing to the music and everyone was having a good time. We signed up 18 members that day. Jimmy Les 
was up at the microphone calling out the numbers for the winning tickets and doing an auction as only he can 
and making sure that everyone was having a good time. If you are thinking of having a party then I suggest you 
call Alan at Mickey’s and talk to him first. I am sure he will take care of you. On behalf of the Southeast Chapter 
of ABATE and all our members I would like to say thank you to Alan and his staff for making our party a great 
one. Alan, thank you very much.

Remember,

HERE TODAY GONE TODAY Bars

1/18/15 -  Southeast Chapter Semi-Annual 
Event being held at Mickey’s. Meeting there 
between 830 and 900 for set up.
1/25/2015 - Der Krieger MC 20th Annual 
Blowout at Cagney’s. Any individual who 
wants to attend meet at the Tin Cup between 
1130 and 1230. Departing at 100pm.
1/31/15 -  Antique Bike Show at Frost Park. 
Meet there at 830 am for set-up.
2/28/2015 - Orange Blossom Parade. For 
further information please contact
 Suzanne Keene @ 954-816-8536

Please check the hotline for updates and 
any changes. 954-310-4626

A motion was made to adjourn, seconded, 
all in favor. Meeting adjourned 11:06 am

...President’s Message continued from page 4

...Minutes continued from page 10  
These minutes were summarized and 
submitted by:

Paul A. Melcer
Secretary
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ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsorship Program

The Chapter’s Executive Board have asked many times for suggestions from our members on 
how to raise money to support our Chapter and also to recognize those Brothers and Sisters, who 
provide extra monetary resources to support and promote the S.E. Chapter’s mission, and this is a 
suggestion worth implementing.  Therefore the ABATE S.E. Chapter will establish ABATE SE Chap-
ter Sponsorship Program.  This will provide those that are able to provide a donation to the Chapter 
and to have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the ABATE Website for one year.  
The categories for Sponsorship are:  Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100+; Gold Donor 
$75+; Silver Donor $50+; and, Bronze Donor $25+.

As of April 2013’s Official State Membership Report, the S.E. Chapter is comprised of 632 members 
of which, 42% are Lifetime Members and 58% Annual Members. I am a Lifetime Member and when 
I joined I thought that a bulk of the $150.00 fee would go to support the Chapter.  In reality, only $50 
of that fee goes to the Chapter and the remaining $100 goes to Florida State Abate, and our An-
nual Members pay a $20 fee, the Chapter only receives $10 with the State collecting the remainder. 
Therefore after five years, the Chapter’s Lifetime Members no longer financially support the Chapter 
with any sort of annual dues payment. If you have been a Lifetime Member for over five years, you 
do not provide any financial support to the Chapter unless you: buy ABATE Chapter products; pay 
to attend Chapter events; post an ad in our Newsletter; or make a monetary donation.  It is very 
financially difficult to support 632 members when 42% of the memberships, after five years, have 
no obligation to do so.  Some state ABATE’s, California for example, charge a onetime lifetime 
membership fee ($450) and then each year afterwards “in order to maintain your lifetime status and 
benefits”, must pay $50 per year sustaining fee.  Florida ABATE does not do that, yet.
  
This is an opportunity for all SE ABATE Brothers and Sisters to become ABATE SE Chapter 
Sponsors.

I want to Sponsor ABATE S.E. Chapter with the following Donation (not tax deductible): Check One:

[  ] Platinum Donor $125+ 
 
[  ] Diamond Donor $100+ 	  Name: ______________________________________________ 

[  ] Gold Donor $75+ 		   Address: _____________________________________________	
	
[  ] Silver Donor $50+		   City: ________________________________________________

[  ] Bronze Donor $25+		   State, Zip: ____________________________________________

Mail the Sponsorship Form and make checks payable to:  
ABATE S.E. Chapter, P.O. Box 292693, Ft. Lauderdale, FL  33329-2693.

Thank you in advance for your support!
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Vice-President

Deadline: BEFORE Meeting of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

Writing this before our January event, knowing all went well, 
and thanks for all the help as usual.

I won’t be riding for a while due to an accident I had on 
Christmas Eve day, 
details are in my 
Chaplains article. 
A few aches, pains 

and bruises, just want to get my bike fixed 
as soon as possible. That is all I got for this 
month.

Your V.P.
Poppie
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)



www.abatese.org 23

HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-573-7573
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February2015 2015

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

02/28/2015 - Orange Blossom Parade

Chapter
Meeting

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

02/20/15 - February's birthday party will be held at Davie Moose Lodge, 4483 SW 
64th Ave. (Davie Rd.), Davie, FL.  Party starts between 730 and 800PM.
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2015 2015

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

March
MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chapter
Meeting
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FEBRUARY
1-ALTERNATIVE MC - ANNUAL
7-US MILITARY VETS MC HOMESTEAD - PARTY
15-AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
21-WHEELS OF MAN MC - ANNUAL

MARCH
1-HERMANDAD MC - ANNUAL
7th-15th DAYTONA BIKE WEEK
15-KELTICS MC - ANNUAL
22-US MILITARY VETS MC CH.1 - PARTY

APRIL
5-CMA EASTER SERVICE
11-MYSTIC SEVEN MC - PARTY
18-OUTCAST MC - ANNUAL
19-STATES MC -ANNUAL
24-26th LEESBURG BIKEFEST

MAY
3-SOUTHERN MC - ANNUAL
17-WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - ANNUAL
24-S.E. ABATE - MEMORIAL DAY EVENT
31-LOS COQUIS MC - ANNUAL

JUNE
7-NEW ATTITUDES MC - PARTY
13-AOA PAULY, JERRY, ROGER, AND KENNY
1%’ers MEMORIAL
14-WINGS OF GOLD MC FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL

JULY
5-US MILITARY VETS MC S. BROW - ANNUAL
12-ALTERNATIVE MC - PARTY
18-WHEELS OF MAN MC - CHILI COOK-OFF

AUGUST
2-WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
4-74th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
8th-10th SO FLORIDA TATTOO EXPO
9-AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNIVERSARY PARTY
22-LOS COQUIS MC - SMOKEY/DIESEL B-DAY

SEPTEMBER
6-SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
12-OUTCAST MC - PARTY
13-STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY

18th-20thPETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN
27-KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER
4-MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
10-NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
11-S.E. ABATE RIGHTS RALLY
16th-19thDAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
25-WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY

NOVEMBER
7-US MILITARY VETS MC CH 1 - ANNUAL
8-CMA - MEMORIAL EVENT
14-HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL

DECEMBER
6 SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
12-PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
12-HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEM/TOY RUN
13-WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
19-SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY
20-CALVARY CHAPEL - CHRISTMAS SERVICE

2015
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Road Captain’s report

Hey brothers and sisters this is Postal, aiming to educate and motivate.

Abate has been around since the early seventies after a call out from Easy Riders magazine editor, Lou Kimsey, 
wanted bikers to come together to fight the government’s impending restrictions on motorcycles, not just helmet 
laws, they also wanted grab bars for passengers. The DOA was investigating ways to restrict the modifying or 
customizing of motorcycles (chopper’s) which they deemed unsafe because of the extended forks.

In the sixties as a way of protesting bikers would extend the front of their motorcycles as far as they could get 
away with.  Also they would put ridiculously high handlebars which were nicknamed ape hangers and as a grab 
bar for the passengers they put on sissy bars some of them 6 to 8 feet high. Congress had already passed legisla-
tion in 1966 requiring every state to pass a helmet law or lose 10 percent of their federal highway funds. So in 
February of 1972 “A Brotherhood Against Totalitarian Enactment’s” ABATE got its start. Not long after, charters 
began popping up in other states and are still growing today. 

Power to the People United We Stand Divided We Fall. 

Don’t forget Friday night is Club night. Support your local MCs as they support us. Also don’t forget Thursday 
night’s dinner at the States MC. JR’s bitching kitchen is finger licking good.

As always brothers and sisters keep the SHINY side up, ride safe.

Postal 
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1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you ‘FREE” Advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org
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February Birthdays

Todd “hoss”
Allen Ryant “Ace”
Martin “Tank”
Barbara Ferry
Jose Juarbe “Joser”
Hans Lankutis
Tom Knox

Jeff Medham
Mike Porter “Bigger”
Jim Penna
Giana Berg
David Gregory “Gimpy”
Mike Saldarini
Cory Torrence

02/20/15 - ABATE SE Chapter Birthday 
Party at Davie Moose starting at 8:00 PM.
4483 SW 64th Ave., Davie, FL.
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This Page is Sponsored by Princess Sharon
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				    Answered Prayer

Christmas Eve day I got up to my new dog barking.  I wasn’t too happy about that.  I got out of bed to yell at 
the dog and stepped on a pile of her crap, which really made the start of not a good day, so I went down-
stairs yelling at the dog, not in a good mood.

I decided to go have breakfast; my wife was busy so I decided to go on my bike.  I went to Denny’s and or-
dered what I always have, my server knew what I usually get, she walked away, but I noticed a couple leav-
ing and the woman went and said something to my server. She came over to me to tell me that the couple 
paid for my food.  I asked why, she said it was because of something she saw on my vest, my day started 
looking better, met a nice couple while eating, my day was getting better.

I decided to go to Starbucks for a coffee, that’s when the excitement started..  I pulled into the shopping 
center at Cleary and Knob Hill Road; I was doing about 14 mph when a woman decides to make a left turn 
in front of me. Needless to say I knew at that time I was going to hit her. All I could think of was Lord please 
keep me on the bike, I didn’t want to get air borne, and hit the ground knowing when you fly you get hurt by 
the ground, the cage, or the bike. When I hit it was like I parked my bike in this cage, I was perfectly upright 
stepped off the bike, no blood, no broken bones, just a few aches and pains. The first thing l said was thank 
you Lord for answering my Prayer.  The woman got out of her car and asked me why I hit her, I asked her if 
she was hurt, then I laughed, said do you think I’m an idiot, why would I hit you if I saw you and you were at 
fault. She will pay for all damages; she then knew she was at fault.

Being bikers we know that when we hit a car in the side going 14 to 15 mph we would go airborne or at least 
the bike will fall over, that’s when injuries happen.  My bike was wedged between the right front tire and the 
fender, when my bike stopped I was completely upright. I got off the bike, sore back and arms looked back 
at my bike and saw I witnessed a miracle.  The police and ambulance came and got bike taken care of, very 
important, on the ride to the hospital I realized not only did I witness a miracle, I was the miracle!!!!!

Glory to my Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!  Thank you God.

As always
 
Your Chaplin,
Poppie   
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From Your Safety Director

Almost every day we hear about an accident that involved a motorcycle.  About 70% of 
these are caused by a cage (car or truck) making a left turn in front of the motorcycle.  
What does the driver of the cage say?  Either I didn’t see the motorcycle, or I thought 
it was farther away and I had more time.  We, bikers, need to make ourselves more 
visible to the rest of the public.  This is true, especially at night.  My bike has a single 
tail light and to increase visibility I added two red reflectors to my saddlebags.  We all 
like wearing black because that’s the acceptable attire for our life style.  But at night we 
may want to change our mind set and wear a shirt, vest or jacket that has some sort 
of reflective material built in, or even wearing a safety vest, just to name a few things.   
What have you done to increase viability?  I want to hear from you.  Please email me at 
safety@abatese.us.
Now I want to talk about the 40 year old rider that was stopped at a red light, on his 
sport bike.  He was hit in the rear by a pick-up truck.  The truck took off.  That’s right 
another GD hit and run.  That alone makes me extremely angry.  The F-ing coward!  
Anyway the rider has been in a coma since the accident.  Lucky he’s alive but now his 
family awaits his awakening, if he does.  My point is maybe this could this have been 
avoided if the rider did one thing different?
On every ride I take I see bikers sitting at a red light with their bikes in neutral and their 
arms crossed just chilling until the light turns green, not aware of their surroundings.  My 
suggestion is keep your bike in first gear with your hands on the clutch and front brake.  
If you see a cage coming up behind you, squeeze your hand brake a couple of times so 
they see you are stopped.  If he continues at a high speed, you can get out of the way 
faster because you are already in gear. Of course leave yourself enough room between 
you and vehicle in front of you so you can maneuver out of the way.
Until next time, don’t gamble with your safety or the safety of others.
HAPPY VALENTINES DAY.

Gambler
Safety Director

RIDE
     SAFE
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DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM)
 
MINNESOTA ANTI-PROFILING MEASURE INTRO-
DUCED
A proposed anti-profiling bill before the Minnesota 
House would create rules to reduce perceived profiling 
of motorcycle riders and would require several law en-
forcement groups to draft anti-profiling practices when 
dealing with the riders.
 
Once drafted, law enforcement agencies would then 
have to train every officer and verify that with the 
state.
 
House File 59, “Motorcycle Profiling,” was filed on 
January 12, 2015 in the state House of Representa-
tives and referred to the Public Safety and Crime 
Prevention Policy and Finance Committee, and the bill 
stems from claims that police have been pulling over 
motorcyclists without reasonable cause:  “Purpose. 
The legislature finds that the reality or public percep-
tion of motorcycle profiling alienates people from 
police, hinders community policing efforts, and causes 
law enforcement to lose credibility and trust among the 
people law enforcement is sworn to protect and serve. 
No stop initiated by a peace officer should be made 
without a legitimate reason; the fact that someone 
rides a motorcycle or wears motorcycle paraphernalia 
is not a legitimate reason. Law enforcement policies 
and training programs must emphasize the need to 
respect the balance between the rights of all persons 
to be free from unreasonable governmental intrusions 
and law enforcement’s need to enforce the law.”
 
The measure defines “motorcycle profiling” as “(T)he 
illegal use of the fact that a person rides a motorcycle 
or wears motorcycle-related accouterments as a factor 
in deciding to stop and question, take enforcement 
action, arrest, or search a person or vehicle with or 
without a legal basis under the United States Constitu-
tion or Minnesota Constitution.”
 
HF 59 is co-sponsored by Rep. John Petersburg (R-
Waseca) who said that he signed on to the bill in part 
because he heard claims of profiling on the campaign 
trail.  In October, he attended a forum hosted by 
American Bikers for Awareness, Training and Educa-
tion, or ABATE.  “Because they’re riding motorcycles 

and wearing motorcycle gear, they’re getting stopped,” 
Petersburg said.
 
A representative for ABATE of Minnesota told the 
Owatonna People’s Press that an anti-profiling bill was 
among the group’s top legislative priorities.  Minnesota 
was the first and only state in the country to enact a 
biker anti-discrimination law; Minnesota Statute Sec-
tion 604.12, enacted in 1998 states in part: “A place of 
public accommodation may not restrict access, admis-
sion, or usage to a person solely because the person 
operates a motorcycle or is wearing clothing that 
displays the name of an organization or association.”
 
S.C. BILL AIMS TO REQUIRE CHILD SAFETY 
SEATS AND BELTS ON MOTORCYCLES 
A bill that would require babies and small children to 
be secured to a motorcycle with seat belts is under 
consideration by South Carolina lawmakers.
 
S.C. state Rep. Joseph Daning (R-Berkely Co.) filed 
legislation (H. 3040) that would require a standard, 
rear-facing child safety seat to be used for motorcycle 
passengers from birth up to 1 year of age, and for a 
belt-positioning booster seat with both lap and shoul-
der belts for children younger than 7 and weighing 
40-80 pounds. “We take care of our children in cars, 
but they’re so unprotected on the back of motorcycles” 
said Daning, who added that the bill was prompted by 
constituents who feared an ex-spouse would ride their 
children on a motorcycle.
 
Rep. Bill Taylor called Daning’s proposal “government 
overreach” and said motorcyclists are a safety-con-
scious community, but child-safety advocates support 
Daning’s efforts.  Only a handful of states impose a 
minimum age for riders, and South Carolina is not one 
of them according to the Children’s Trust of South Car-
olina, pointing out that 25 children required emergency 
medical attention due to motorcycle injuries in the 
state from 2007 through 2009.
 
ABATE of SC state coordinator, Ralph Bell, empha-
sized that there have been no fatalities of passengers 
under 7, and said changing the law would hinder 
charity events. Dennis Welborn, the state legislative 
coordinator for ABATE told the Morris News Service 
that “Its passage would cause much more harm than 
good,” and in particular, mounting a child safety seat 
on a motorcycle would change its center of gravity, 
making it unwieldy, affecting its handling and braking 
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Continued on next page

abilities.
 
MSF CONTRACTED TO MANAGE INDIANA MO-
TORCYCLIST SAFETY PROGRAM
The Motorcycle Safety Foundation has been awarded 
a four-year contract by the Indiana Bureau of Motor 
Vehicles to provide motorcycle training, beginning 
March 1, 2015.  The contract award marks the end of 
the state’s training relationship with ABATE of Indiana, 
which had been training riders since the 1970s.  Ac-
cording to Jay Jackson, ABATE executive director, 
more than 125,000 students completed its courses 
during that time. The ABATE board of directors voted 
not to renew its contract.
 
The MSF will oversee Indiana’s statewide training 
locations, provide an Indiana-dedicated website and 
online class enrollment function and administer all 
aspects of training, including MSF’s extensive quality 
control program.
 
Indiana law requires would-be motorcycle riders to 
first obtain a learner’s permit, and then pass a motor-
cycle skills test or present a certificate of completion 
from a BMV-approved motorcycle safety course.  After 
March 1, Hoosiers who pass the MSF Basic Rider-
Course will not need to take Indiana’s on-cycle skills 
exam.
 
“We’d like to recognize ABATE of Indiana for their 
achievements in providing motorcycle training over 
the past several years through the state’s network of 
training sites and trainers,” said MSF Vice President 
Robert Gladden.
 
More than 7.5 million riders internationally have com-
pleted motorcycle training using MSF’s curricula in the 
foundation’s 40-plus year history.
 
VEHICLE DATA PRIVACY CONCERNS VOICED IN 
MONTANA
A Montana House panel recently heard a bill to give 
vehicle owners more control over the large stores 
of information now accumulated by newer cars and 
trucks, and motorcycles.  House Bill 78, sponsored 
by Rep. Ryan Lynch (D-Butte), would give vehicle 
owners more control of that data by codifying provi-
sions stating that only owners, lessees and authorized 
representatives can gain access to recorded data in 
the event of a crash.
 

Insurance companies already make use of telemetrics 
-- the many pieces of data that reflect driving habits 
-- but insurance lobbyists say they’re willing to sit down 
with supporters and hammer out a bill that’s agreeable 
to everyone.
 
This is just one of several privacy bills the Montana 
Legislature will consider this session and, if enacted, 
the law would become the nation’s strongest driver-
privacy act.
 
GLOBAL MOTORCYCLE MARKET PROJECTED TO 
EXPAND
The worldwide demand for motorcycles is forecasted 
to grow by 6% annually to over 132 million units by 
2018, valued at $120 billion, according to a 502-page 
study released this past December by Freedonia Mar-
ket Research.
 
Four major trends will drive growth through 2018: 1- 
An increasing number of households in industrializing 
countries will be able to afford motorcycles as personal 
incomes rise. 2- Sales of electric bicycles (e-bikes) 
and other electric models are projected to rise sharply 
outside of China from what are currently very modest 
levels of demand. 3- Motorcycle sales in a number 
of countries will be spurred by government programs 
aimed at reducing environmental pollution caused by 
automobiles. 4- Market advances will accelerate in a 
number of important markets such as Brazil, Indone-
sia, Thailand, the U.S., and Vietnam.
 
However, further gains will be restrained by slow-
ing growth in China, the world’s leading market for 
motorcycles, because of the large number of motor-
cycles already in use there. Market gains will also be 
dampened due to substitution by consumers of light 
vehicles for motorcycles in China and other industrial-
izing countries.
 
MOTORCYCLE INJURIES & FATALITIES ON DE-
CLINE
The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) has announced that motorcycle fatalities 
have dropped for the second year in a row, represent-
ing the largest drop in fatalities for any road user. 
According to the Fatality Analysis Reporting System, 
motorcycle fatalities for 2013 dropped from 4,986 to 
4,668; and the 6.4% decrease was the largest percent-
age drop of all vehicle categories.
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Fatal motorcycle crashes involving alcohol dropped by 
117 deaths, or 8.3%, also the largest decrease in the 
category.
 
NHTSA also reported a drop in the number of injured 
motorcyclists from 93,000 to 88,000, a 5.4% drop, 
again the largest decrease in the category.
 
Motor vehicle fatalities overall decreased by 3.1% 
from 2012-2013 and injuries declined 2.1%.
 
FEDERAL LEGISLATION REINTRODUCED TO 
CURB MOTORCYCLE-ONLY CHECKPOINTS
Motorcycle-only checkpoints would be discouraged 
under a bipartisan bill reintroduced January 8, 2015 by 
a group of senators in the new 114th Congress. The 
bill would prohibit the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration from issuing grants to states to fund 
motorcycle-only checkpoints.
 
Sponsoring senators say such roadblocks are dis-
criminatory, where riders are specifically targeted by 
police to check that their vehicles meet state stan-
dards for noise, handlebar height, tire condition and 
other requirements, including helmet compliance.
 
The states of California, Louisiana, Missouri, North 
Carolina, Illinois, New Hampshire and Virginia have all 
passed legislation to prohibit motorcycle-only check-
points.
 
CONGRESSIONAL BILL CALLS FOR ETHANOL 
STUDY
Once again, on January 6, 2015, U.S. Rep. James 
Sensenbrenner (R-WI) reintroduced a bill in the new 
Congress calling for further study of ethanol and its 
effect on internal combustion engines.
 
H.R. 21 would repeal the U.S. Environmental Protec-
tion Agency’s waiver decision related to E15 fuel and 
the authority of the agency to grant further decisions 
in the matter, until the EPA seeks an independent 
scientific analysis of the effects of gasoline containing 
up to 15% ethanol.
 
Sensenbrenner said, “Our constituents use boats, 
motorcycles, snowmobiles, cars, lawnmowers and 
tractors. They deserve to definitively know what E15 
will do to the engines they rely upon.”
 

No motorcycles or ATVs are currently on the approved 
EPA list for E15 use, and the use of E15 can void 
manufacturers’ warranties.
 
WEIRD NEWS: YOUTUBE VIDEO LEADS TO 
STUNT RIDER ARREST
A cop couldn’t corral dozens of reckless riders who 
took over a California highway, performing dangerous 
stunts and taunting the officer, but the marauders left 
an obvious trail on social media.
 
One stunter, armed with cameras mounted on the 
front of his motorcycle and helmet, filmed what turned 
out to be incriminating evidence that later led to his 
arrest.
 
The video, posted to YouTube and garnering over 1.5 
million views, shows several brazen bikers popping 
high speed wheelies and buzzing a California Highway 
Patrolman, who is also on a motorcycle and attempt-
ing to pull over one or more riders before giving up 
due to safety concerns.  As the officer backs off, bikers 
are seen exuberantly pumping their fists in the air in a 
short-lived victory celebration.
 
Three weeks later, following an internet trail including 
personal information posted in social forums, police 
busted the 32-year old stunt rider who recorded -- and 
shared -- video of the wild ride and arrested him at his 
house in Brentwood on felony accessory and obstruc-
tion charges, as well as a marijuana grow operation in 
his home.

QUOTABLE QUOTE:  “The highest patriotism is not a 
blind acceptance of official policy, but a love of one’s 
country deep enough to call her to a higher plain.”
George McGovern (1922 - 2012) American politician, 
historian & author
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SE CHAPTER MEMBERS
Due to the large expense incurred mailing our monthly Newsletter, effective January 1, 2014, 
the Newsletter will no longer be mailed to your home address.  REMEMBER:  The ABATE SE 

Newsletter is free on-line at Chapter’s website: www.abatese.org.  You may also pick up a 
copy of the Newsletter at any of our 28 distribution sites located in Miami-Dade and Bro-

ward Counties, or at the monthly Chapter meeting held on the third Sunday of the month at 
American Legion Post #321 – Cooper City, 9081 SW 51st Street.  If you have any questions or 

concerns, please contact the SE Chapter President.

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE Products, like Hats, Shirts, Pins and Patches, 
contact: Cathy & Joel Honeycutt - 954-385-2837, or email them at: 

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.

DEADLINE: Before the 3rd Sunday of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers etc.
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C L A S S I F I E D S

2007 Honda Shadow Aero 750 - 9400 miles, new tires, Mustang seat, 
halogen lights, Slingblade windshield, highway bars, saddlebags, recent 
servicing. $4,200.00. 

Call Paul “Video Vulture” at: 954-444-9280

2005 Yamaha Silverado Classic 650 - 9400 miles, Vance & Hines custom exhaust, factory 
windshield and saddlebags, new tires, highway bars, and recent servicing. $3,100. 
Call Paul “Video Vulture” at: 954-444-9280

2007 Harley Davidson Sportster 883 XLC Under 4000 miles. Excellent condition! Mustang 
Seat, Slip on pipes, Windshield, Highway Bars, Forward Controls, 3.2 Gallon tank. Brand new 
front tire. Kept indoors. Bike has been lowered with 10” shocks. I have all the original parts to 
go with it (pipes, seat, and shocks) Great Bike @ $5000.00. Call Fern at: 954-573-7573

Parting Road King and FXD Low Rider; Seat 150.00; Tank…Bare 250.00; Frame Salvage 
1450.00; 
Tour Pack 395.00 sold; Saddlebags 300 sold; Have some Hard Bags, I think the set is gone. 
Roll-Off Front End…Complete 1900.00; Inner and Outer Primary…Complete with Clutches 
495.00;
Starter 150.00; Stator 150.00; ECU CDI 150.00; Regulator 150.00; IGN Switch 50.00; Gauges;  
Rear Wheel 200.00; Soft Bags…Aftermarket 90.00; Windscreen…Complete 150.00 with Mounting 
Bracket; Harness 175.00…Complete Injected; Rear Wheel 200.00; Rear Fender 195.00; 
EVO Motor…Bare 1450.00; Twin Cam Motor…Bare 1450; 
EVO Motor needs rebuilding, Screaming Eagle Heads S & S Oil Pump, 
good heads, crank needs rebuilding. I would change rods pistons and cylin-
ders 995.00; Trannys…Complete 499.99; Fuel Pump Injected, in tank type 
250.00
Lots MORE….Call Pat at: 954-687-2411 

Import bikes being parted out. Call with your needs. If I don’t have it I’ll try to find it! 
Call Pat at: 954-687-2411...

Kawasaki: EX 250 Ninja, EX 500 Ninja, all Vulcan S, ZX 7 9 10 11 Eliminator and more...
Suzuki: Intruder, Savage, GSXR, Katana, and more…
Honda: Shadow, Rebel, GL, Valkyrie, CB, CBR, VFR and more…
Yamaha: V Star, Road Star, Virago, YZF, R1, R6
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Classifieds for Members are run at “No Charge”. Non-Member classifieds are only $5.00. 
Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months due to new items that come in. If you do not 

contact the Editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification.
Call any Board Member to place a classified ad. See page 3 for phone numbers.

Please advise the Editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold. Thank you.

C L A S S I F I E D S
1997 Yamaha Virago – Red (19,500 miles) Windshield and 
Saddlebags. Garage kept, original owner’s Manual….Clean bike. 
$2,100.00 OBO - 

Call: 954-483-1185 for more information

I would like to sell my 2012 Weekend Warrior Toy Hauler  24feet.  Self contained  Sleeps 7 com-
fortable
Full kitchen, bathroom, fridge(elect & propane)
Asking $14,000.00
Phone 954-5814130 or E-mail  Flapollack@aol.com

2006 Harley-Davidson (street bob), black, 14,127 miles, 1 owner, 6 speed, 93 cu performance kit.  

$6,500 O. B. O.  Call JR., States. 954-729-3192

Victory V92C Cruiser, 1507 CC  -  It has: OLD 97 Shorty pipes /w Chip, rider & passenger floor boards pas-
senger back rest, Highway bar w/switch blade foot rests. Thumb lock cruise control, Iso grips 3", Pull back 
riser, Heel N Toe shifter, 100 watt BOSS speakers, with am/fm radio. IPad or phone input, LED lighting, 
Front fork tubes have been powder coated. 
NEW Rear tire, brakes, Battery, starter (still under war-
ranty). K&W air filter kit. Removable Large Saddle bags, 
Wind shield, Elec. air horn, killer Custom Flame paint job (By 
Sonny)....
The LIST GOES ON.. So if you are looking for a reliable & 
good riding bike come by and check it out. RIDE A VICTORY 
AND YOU WILL BUY ONE. I DID ! Thanks for checking it 
out. $ 3800 OR BEST OFFER
Call Dan at 954-785-0123

20150201
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See Page 30
or Call:

Cesar Tejera at:
954-383-8380

for more details
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state and 
throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable political 
force in legislative matters concerning all 
motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 
of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
level.
To promote voter registration and motivate 
members to write their legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about motorcycle 
awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954-310-4636 24/7

February 15, 2015 - Sunday 10 am  
March 15, 2015 - Sunday 10 am

at:
American Legion Post #321 - Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St.  954-434-0965
From Griffin Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to 

SW 51st St. then west 1/8 mile.

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS


